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HAMPTON FAMILY
DENTISTRY OF MIDDLETOWN




OFFICE POLICY

Welcome to your Hampton Family Dentistry appointment. We are delighted to welcome you to our practice and are please that you chose us to serve your dental needs. 
Please read all of the information below carefully
ALL PATIENTS: Since appointed times are reserved exclusively for each patient, we ask that you please notify our office 24 hrs in advance of your scheduled appointment if you are unable to keep your appointment time (48 hrs if your appointment is 1 hour or more). Another patient, who needs our care, could be scheduled if we have sufficient time to notify them. We realize that unexpected things can happen, but we ask for your assistance in this regard. If not, unfortunately there will be a $25 fee for missed hygiene appointments and a $75 fee for missed doctor’s appointment ($75 per hour appointment). 
COPAYS: Are expected at the time of service. We gladly accept CASH, CREDIT CARD, CARE CREDIT, or CHECK. As a reminder, Nitrous is NOT a covered insurance expense. Our office fee for nitrous is $75 for children (Pediatrics) and $125 for children and adults (Specialist/ General/ Hygiene). Payment for this service is due before services is rendered. 
REFERRALS: If you were referred to our office to see one of our Specialists for a consultation, YOU MUST make sure it is covered by your insurance in full. If it is not, the consultation fee to see the Oral Surgeon or Periodontist is $125. Please be prepared to pay for your visit in full by cash, credit card, or check, BEFORE services are rendered. If you are unable to do so, please reschedule your appointment.
PRIOR-AUTHORIZATIONS: If a prior authorization is needed for you dental procedures, we will do everything that we can do to assist, but be aware that this DOES NOT guarantees an approval. If a prior authorization is denied, it is in your best interest to work with your insurance company and advise us of how we can be of help. 

RECORDS: It is our office policy that to receive a copy of your x-rays, you must fill out a release form. Please also be aware that our office has 14 days to have the information available to you. All paperwork must be picked up at our office as we DO NOT fax dental records (unless it is an urgent matter.)
IMPORTANT: If you are unsure whether a prior authorization is needed for work to be done, please contact your insurance provider or call us at (845) 344-4336. It is your responsibility to find out the requirements of your insurance company regarding any dental procedure that may be needed, ESPECIALLY your insurance yearly maximum and amount used to date, as it can cause additional financial responsibilities for you.

Patient Signature _____________________________________________ Date _________________
